
ECONOMICS 101 
 
SUPPLY AND DEMAND 
 
Question: I am thinking about putting in a built in pool. 
Will that increase my property value?  
Survey says: Not necessarily. You see if there is not a great 
demand for a built in pool in your neighborhood, you are 
probably not going to increase your houses market worth all 
that much. If you are in a market area where it is common 
for most houses to have built in pools than yes you will 
most likely add value because having a built in pool is 
expected. However, if you are in an area where built in 
pools are not that common and the demand for them is low, 
any value added if any will be minimal.  
 
 
 

Pitfalls to look out for! 
 
Homeowner says: I had marble floors installed in my 
bathrooms, I installed custom woodwork and trim, I 
installed engraved ceilings, I installed solid cherry wood 
doors, I installed gold plated faucets, Belgium block 
curbing, professional landscaping with rare specimen plants 
and trees, a retractable awning over the brand new deck, a 
remote control chandelier in my 2 story entry foyer, an air 
filtration system, an intercom system with stereo surround 
sound, and on and on and on and on. This will surely 
increase my houses value, right? Not so fast Mr. Or Ms. 
Homeowner. The value expected from an improvement must be 
at least equal or greater than the total dollar expenditure 
of the improvement in order to avoid the common pitfall of 
an overimprovement a.k.a superadequacy. Remember spending X 
dollars on your house does not mean that you will increase 
the value of your house by X dollars. The number of 
superadequacies tends to increase as a property gets older 
and the occupants improve it with features suited to their 
individual needs as opposed to the needs of the general 
public. The principle of increasing and decreasing returns 
states: Larger amounts of agents of production produce a 
greater net income up to a point at which the maximum value 
has been developed. Any additional expenditures will not 
produce a return commensurate with such an investment. Lets 
take our Jersey tomatoes as an example of this. Up to a 



certain point, increasing the use of fertilizer results in 
a greater crop yield. Beyond that point, it will not 
produce an additional return sufficient to warrant the 
additional cost. In some cases adding too much fertilizer 
will be harmful. Hey if you want to build a regulation 
basketball court on your lot than go for it because that is 
what you want. But remember what you want and what may 
satisfy your needs may not be what others want and the cost 
of the improvement will not necessarily add to your homes 
value.  
 
An overimprovement sometimes occurs when someone expands 
his or her house to the point of where it looks out of 
place with the rest of the neighborhood. Usually buyers 
looking to purchase a newer 3000 sq.ft. Center hall 
colonial are not going to look in areas where the typical 
house is a 60-year 1200 sq.ft. Cape. Any value you add to 
your home will be limited to the markets demand for such 
items.  
 


